
Scarborough Subway Extension Construction Notice 

 
 

Lane closures on McCowan Road and 
Bushby Drive for maintenance work  
Start date: Week of June 23rd, 2025 to week of June 30th, 2025  
 

Note: Dates may be impacted due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances.  

 

 

 

What is happening? 

• Crews working on behalf of Metrolinx will be closing two northbound lanes along McCowan Road, 
south of Bushby Drive. The right two northbound lanes will be closed just before Bushby Drive to 
safely accommodate ongoing construction.  

• In addition, to prepare for continuous work on the Scarborough Subway Extension, lane closures will 
also be in effect further south on McCowan Road. 
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Contact Us: 

  Write or call us at: ScarboroughSubwayExtension@metrolinx.com or 416 202 7900 
  Find us on Twitter, Instagram, and Facebook: @ scarbsubwayext 

  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/ScarboroughSubway 
Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à ScarboroughSubwayExtension@metrolinx.com. 

 

•  This maintenance work supports the ongoing underground construction for the Scarborough 
Subway Extension 

Vehicle diversions  

• One northbound lane on McCowan Road going towards Highway 401 will remain open to traffic. 
Vehicles traveling northbound on McCowan will continue to have access to turn left onto Bushby 
Drive. 

• Diversions will be indicated with signage and barriers, and traffic control personnel will safely guide 
pedestrian and vehicle traffic.  

What to expect? 

• Traffic barrels, fencing, and barriers will be in place to separate and secure work zones.  
• Clear and defined walking paths will be maintained to ensure pedestrian safety. Please take care 

when travelling near construction areas and watch for additional signs directing pedestrians.  
 

About the project 
• A nearly eight-kilometre subway extension will extend Line 2 further into Scarborough.  
• Three new stops will have connections to up to six other transit options, including TTC buses, GO 

train, GO buses, Line 5 Eglinton, Durham Region Transit, and the proposed Sheppard Extension.  
• The extension will accommodate up to 105,000 daily boardings and put 34,000 more jobs within 

walking distance to rapid transit.  
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